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duty stations. It is not lost on us that UNON is the only UN headquarter 

duty station in a developing country. Similarly, the Government of Kenya is 

conscious of its role as Host Country and continues to make major 

investments in infrastructural projectsa-28(d
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project is completed on time and within the budget Approved by the 

General Assembly.  

 

7. My delegation notes that the master plan has taken into consideration 

important factors such as plans to reclaim and revert the current sites of 

blocks A-J to an environmental park. Being the  headquarters of the United 

Nations Environment Programme (UNEP) and UN Habitat, this is a 

welcome decision and we applaud it. We further note that the design for 

the new Secretariat building will continue to be modular and scalable, so 

that, if any currently unforeseen circumstance related to the pandemic 

arises, such aspects could be addressed during the design development. 
 

8. My delegation acknowledges with appreciation the efforts made by the 

Secretary General through the UNON project management team in the use 

of local knowledge and locally manufactured products, such as the design 

and manufacture of furniture for the outdoor ‘workpods’ by local artisans. 

This is in line with the General Assembly previous resolutions calling for 

use of local knowledge and expertise as much as possible in the project. 

We encourage the project team to scale up the efforts and explore further 

opportunities in support of local procurement opportunities as the project 

enters its next phase, particularly during the design and construction phase 

of the new building.  

 

Chair, 

9. In conclusion, my delegation emphasizes that UNON’s location in Africa is a 

clear testimony that the African Continent is an important player in 

multilateralism and rules-based world order.  

 

10. My delegation is open to constructive discussions during the informal 

consultations on this matter. 

 

11. I Thank you. 


